MAINE STATE LEGISLATURE

The following document is provided by the

LAW AND LEGISLATIVE DIGITAL LIBRARY

at the Maine State Law and Legislative Reference Library

http://legislature.maine.gov/lawlib



Reproduced from scanned originals with text recognition applied (searchable text may contain some errors and/or omissions)

This document is from the files of the Office of the Maine Attorney General as transferred to the Maine State Law and Legislative Reference Library on January 19, 2022

July 1, 1942

George G. Tuttle, Secretary State Commission of Pharmacy 419 Congress Street Portland, Maine

Dear Sirt

I have your letter of June 24th in regard to a pharmacist who paid for his license with check which in one instance came back marked "Insufficient Funds", and in another case came back marked "No Account".

If this person is one who should not have a license to practice pharmacy anyway there is probably authority in the office of the Attorney General to have his license revoked. In the present instance, this man has been guilty of at least one crime on your statement of fact, and perhaps several. The one crime of which he is certainly guilty is that of issuing a check when he had insufficient funds, and of not making the amount good within the five days prescribed by law. The other crimes of which he may be guilty are, (1) cheating by false pretenses, and (2) operating a pharmacy without a license.

I am writing today to the County Attorney of Cumberland County and asking him to get in touch with you in regard to this matter.

Very truly yours,

Frank I. Cowan Attorney General

FIC h cc to Albert Knudsen, County Attorney